HRC Meeting

April 12, 2021

In attendance: Kechia Brustmeyer-Brown, Ethel Anderson, Tito Montoya, Sarah Mayfield, Telessie McGhee, Mike Felts, John Wimbush, Harold Slaughter, Rev. Gooch, Ron Bullock, Patrice Wilkerson, Jacob Moore

Excused: Michael McFadden, Tony Cozart and William Betts

Meeting was called to order.

Prayer followed by Pledge of Allegiance.

The minutes of the March 8th meeting were approved.

Public comment - None

Comments from County Manager -

Mike told the Committee to let him or Patrice know if they would prefer to meet by zoom or in person. He said all future meetings will be at 7 p.m.

Old Business:

Tito said the Hispanic community is getting vaccinated. He said information is getting out to the Hispanic community.

Program & Planning – Ethel Anderson

Mrs. Anderson stated the Program Committee will be assisting the Education Committee. She said the 8 winners of the MLK Essay Contest will be published on the Granville County Schools website. She stated that Dr. Cozart will be presenting the certificates to the schools that participated in the MLK Essay Contest tonight at the School Board meeting.

Social – David T. Smith (absent)

Education - Dr. Cozart (absent)

Publicity – Ron Bullock

Ron said he want to meet with Lynn, Patrice and Donna Perkins to discuss the various activities that are going on in Granville County. Mike said Lynn can arrange having a meeting with Donna Perkins and a member from the Butner-Creedmoor News.

Grievance - Telessie McGhee

Telessie gave an overview of the Grievance Committee.

New Business: N/A

Comments from Chairman Gooch

Rev. Gooch talked about the photo that was taken for the ACIM donation. He said he has received positive feedback from the donation.

He also mentioned that at the next meeting we will recognize Mary Cordrey.

He asked Patrice to email the bylaws to everyone.

He presented certificates to Patrice and Mike for their assistance with the MLK Program. He also presented a plaque to Telessie McGhee for outstanding support to the HRC.

Ron Bullock talked about the Brick Tribute Program that the City of Oxford is doing. He will bring Patrice the information to email to the members.

Sarah Mayfield talked about donations for Multiple Sclerosis.

Mike announced that County Administration will be moving on May 1st to 104 Belle Street.

Meeting was adjourned.

Minutes captured by Patrice Wilkerson